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Comments: The percentage of Old growth forest type on the National Forests is completely disproportionate to

the amount of early successional forest. In the past 30 years, the make up of the Manistee/Huron National Forest

has completely changed. The Forests look like a State Park after a wind storm. Downed trees and tree tops. No

young forest types or second growth. The mammal and bird populations have completely changed. Species of

concern have been greatly effected, yet no one cares about that. The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service should be

involved in proposed project decisions, not the EPA or the Seirra Club and its attorneys. More young, early

successional forest types and less old growth will cut down on wild fires. This will save billions of dollars. It is far

cheaper to do habitat cuts vs. massive fire suppression. The above also holds true for insect infestations. Finally,

the Forest Service should be allowed to do their jobs in a way that is appropriate for the particular forest. Sound

Science and Common Sense should be the norm! Not the current mess we have occurring.


